
School Zone Safety 

One of the primary goals of the Traffic and Safety Division is to improve safety in the areas surrounding 
schools. To achieve this goal, division personnel are continually evaluating current safety levels in school 
zones. Additionally, a Safe Routes To School (SRTS) program has been implemented statewide. This 
program provides funding for both infrastructure improvements and educational programs to promote safe 
walking and bicycling to and from elementary, middle, and junior high schools. A key part of Utah’s SRTS 
program is the Safe Routes Utah Program. 

The Traffic & Safety Division is also tasked with the responsibility of developing standards for traffic 
control devices in school zones for public roadways throughout Utah. Traffic control devices include 
signage and pavement markings. Guidelines can be found in Part 7 of the Utah MUTCD. 

Safe Routes to School (SRTS) Program 

There is growing concern in Utah and nationally about the safety of children who walk or bike to school. 
With increased traffic congestion around schools, students who choose to walk or bike have limited safe 
routes, which discourages this healthy activity. 

To assist in addressing this public safety and health issue, the Utah Department of Transportation (UDOT) 
provides Utah schools with walking and biking safety resources through the UDOT Safe Routes Utah 
Program, and the Safe Routes to School (SRTS) program. 

The main goal of the SRTS Program is to assist and encourage students living within 1.5-2 miles to safely 
walk or bike to school.  Available funding can be used for both non-infrastructure (education and 
encouragement programs), and infrastructure (physical improvements - primarily new sidewalks, but also 
school pavement markings, signage, bicycle parking, etc.) type projects. 

The Schedule for the 2021 Calendar Year applications for Fiscal Year 2024 funding is as follows: 

• October 8, 2021 Applications due to UDOT by 5:00 PM  

• October 18, 2021 Applications distributed to Advisory Committee for review and scoring 

• November 8, 2021 Advisory Committee selects projects 

• November 15, 2021 Applicants notified 

For questions, please contact Travis Evans, Active Transportation Safety Program Manager at 
travispevans@utah.gov or 916-215-8722. 



Safe Routes Utah 

Safe Routes Utah is replacing SNAP (Student Neighborhood Access Program). Utah Department of 
Transportation's Safe Routes Utah is a fun and comprehensive program for walking and biking safely to 
school that engages and educates students, parents, school administrators, crossing guards and 
communities. 

The primary goal of Safe Routes Utah is student safety while the secondary goal is to help make the 
roads around schools safer. Under Utah law, all elementary, middle and junior high schools are required 
to create and distribute a Safe Routes Plan (formerly a SNAP Plan), which shows the safest routes to 
school. Safe Routes Utah provides free resources to assist schools in creating and distributing their Safe 
Routes Plan to students and parents, and it works to: 

●​ Increase the safety and health of students 

●​ Decrease traffic congestion around schools 

 

For more information about Safe Routes Utah and free resources to educate and encourage students to 
walk and bike safely to school visit saferoutes.utah.gov. 

 

 

https://saferoutes.utah.gov/

